
St Anne's Weekly Newsletter - 23-24 - 
Spring term week 9 

 

Our weekly newsletter is sent out at the start of each week with all the important updates from school 

with all the information to keep our parents and families up to date. 

Overview of updates for this week: 04.03.24 

Our news for this week:  

• Dates 

• Religious Education 

• Easter Raffle 

• Art Week 

• World Book Day - Wednesday 6th March  

• Class assemblies  

• Picture News 

• Religious Education  

• Attendance 

• Safeguarding and Health  

• Free School Meals 

• Updating contact details 

• Contact us  



Dates: 

  

06.03.24 - World Book Day 

07.03.24 - Y4 Camp Curiosity 

11.03.24 - Islam week linked with Our World Religions for RE - children will be visiting a local Mosque 

15.03.24 - British Science week - celebration day  

18.03.24 - Y3 Manchester Museum trip  

25.03.24 - Holy Week  

28.03.24 - Finish for Easter Holidays - 1pm close  

 

Religious Education: 

Lent  

This coming Sunday will be the 4th Sunday in Lent. Lent is a significant season of the liturgical year for 

Christians. The children have so many questions about Lent and we are continuing to respond, explain 

and support the children on their faith journey with the answers. 

Please find below a link to a video that may support you and your children to understand a little more 

about Lent. 

https://bustedhalo.com/video/watch-lent-3-minute 

Busted Halo explains the significance of this season of prayer, fasting, and giving, and how you can make 

the most of this time of repentance and renewal.   

Visit Bustedhalo.com/lent for more Lenten inspiration. 

 

Laudato Si Prayer Area 

https://bustedhalo.com/video/watch-lent-3-minute
https://bustedhalo.com/tag/lent


We are so pleased to be able to share with everyone our new Laudato Si Prayer Area. This is a beautiful 

calming space, in the middle of nature. It will be used for class liturgies and as a space where children 

can come and reflect.  

This week some classes will be taking their class liturgies outside to try it out. 

Our Gospel Value for March – Mercy 

We offer each other forgiveness when somebody hurts us. 

Eternal God, in whom mercy is endless and the treasury of compassion never-ending, look kindly upon 

us and increase your mercy in us, that in difficult moments we might not despair but with great 

confidence submit ourselves to your holy will, which is Love and Mercy itself. 

 Amen.  

  

A Reading from the Holy Gospel for this coming Sunday 10th March  

  

Mark 4: 24-30 

  

From  Jesus Is Tested in the Wilderness 

24 “Truly I tell you,” he continued, “no prophet is accepted in his hometown. 25 I assure you that there 

were many widows in Israel in Elijah’s time, when the sky was shut for three and a half years and there 

was a severe famine throughout the land. 26 Yet Elijah was not sent to any of them, but to a widow in 

Zarephath in the region of Sidon. 27 And there were many in Israel with leprosy[a] in the time of Elisha 

the prophet, yet not one of them was cleansed—only Naaman the Syrian.” 

28 All the people in the synagogue were furious when they heard this. 29 They got up, drove him out of 

the town, and took him to the brow of the hill on which the town was built, in order to throw him off the 

cliff. 30 But he walked right through the crowd and went on his way. 

  

Feast Days and notable events: 

  

7th World Book Day 

10th Mother’s Day 

10th/11th The Beginning of Ramadan 

<iframe 

src="https://onedrive.live.com/embed?cid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3&resid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3%21749&au

thkey=ACKl-bTqvxXyn08&em=2" width="402" height="327" frameborder="0" scrolling="no"></iframe> 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke%204%3A24-30&version=NIV#fen-NIV-25091a


 

 

Easter Raffle - Parish:  

We're helping support the St Anne's parish raffle in the coming weeks.  

Tickets can be bought via the office at £1 a strip.  

Prizes: 

43in smart tv 

A hamper 

£50 cash 

alcohol, biscuits, chocolates etc  



 



 

Art Week:  

A big thank you to all the parents and families who came to look at the amazing work created by the 

children last week. Here are a few photos if you missed out.  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

World Book Day - Wednesday 6th March: 

<iframe 

src="https://onedrive.live.com/embed?cid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3&resid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3%21746&au

thkey=ADri3tLQxYJ6txM&em=2" width="476" height="288" frameborder="0" scrolling="no"></iframe> 

Class assemblies: 

This term we're inviting parents to come to class assemblies. The below dates have been organised for 

Spring 2 half term.  

This week assemblies are on Friday: 

The Tuesday assemblies in the weeks following: 

Tuesday 5th March  

Y3C - 2.40-3.05pm 

Y4J - 9.05-9.30am 

Tuesday 12th March 

Y1S -2.40-3.05pm 



Y5CK - 9.05-9.30am 

Tuesday 19th March  

Y3K -2.40-3.05pm 

Y6B - 9.05-9.30am 

Each child is allowed up to two parents for their assembly. Please arrive before the time above as 

assemblies will start promptly.  

 

Please use the link to sign up to your child's assembly:https://forms.gle/fvyN6E8y7BWT5h4SA 

 

Picture News: 

<iframe 

src="https://onedrive.live.com/embed?cid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3&resid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3%21747&au

thkey=AAIiYkLgOc67kVo&em=2" width="402" height="327" frameborder="0" scrolling="no"></iframe> 

<iframe 

src="https://onedrive.live.com/embed?cid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3&resid=925E3DC28EEAE7C3%21748&au

thkey=AD9ZX9_ps7_pWhg&em=2" width="402" height="327" frameborder="0" 

scrolling="no"></iframe> 

https://forms.gle/fvyN6E8y7BWT5h4SA


Attendance: 

 

Our Attendance team are more than happy to discuss your child's attendance and how we can 

continue to work together on attendance. If you have any questions please speak to Miss Garside or 

Mrs Shakespeare-Regan 

Well Done to 2HR on achieving the best attendance.  

Nursery - 90% 

Reception H - 86.8% 

Reception MC - 88.9% 

Y 1C - 92.1% 

Y 1S - 90% 

Y 2O - 94.5% 

Y 2HR - 97.3% 

Y 3C - 88.3% 

Y 3K - 94.2% 

Y 4J - 97.3% 

Y 4WD - 96.7% 

Y 5WO - 92% 

Y 5CK - 94.8%  



Y 6B - 90.3%  

Y 6WI - 96.8% 

 

If your child is not going to be able to come to school for any reason it is important that you let us 

know. 

There are a number of ways to do this 

1. Report your child's absence using the Parentsapps 

2. Telephone school 

We may require evidence of the reasons for your child being absent (such as an appointment card / 

letter from your doctor) but please speak to a member of staff about your child's absence and we can let 

you know if we require any further evidence.  

Punctuality 

Please ensure that children are on time for school. The gates close at 8.50am and all children are 

expected to be in class and registered by 8.55am. If your child is later than 8.50am they will receive a L 

(late) mark. If your child is later than 9.20am they will receive a U (unauthorised) mark.   

Latecomers cause disruption for pupils and teachers, and learning time is lost. All latecomers are 

recorded in a 'Late register' in the main entrance. Children should be collected punctually by a 

responsible adult (over the age of 16) at the time their class finishes. When children are not collected on 

time, they will wait in after school club and you will be charged for the session. 



Safeguarding: 

 

Free School Meals: 

 

Eligibility is based on one of the following benefits : 

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as 

assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods) 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance 



• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual 

gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 

Click on the link to see if you're eligible: 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims/apply 

Updating Contact details:  

 

It is really important that we have the most up to date details for us to be able to contact you - this 

makes sure that if there is an emergency or your child is not too well then we can get in touch with you 

or with someone that you have nominated to be able to care for your child in an emergency. 

This also makes sure that we are sending out any letters / updates / newsletters to the correct email 

address. 

Please make contact with the office if you feel your details need changing.  

Contact us:  

 

St Anne’s RC Primary School 

Moss Bank, Crumpsall, Manchester, M8 5AB 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims/apply


Tel: 0161 740 5995 

Email: admin@st-annes-jun.manchester.sch.uk  

www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk 

Headteacher: Ms L Wordsworth 

http://www.stannescrumpsall.co.uk/
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